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MINUTES
13th January 2015
12:00PM

MEETING ROOM 1 RPCH
Present:
Lesley Hutchinson (Chair)

Ron Wood (Vice Chair)



Merrol Hay (Secretary)

Ron Sabiston



Kathleen Walker


Susan White



Elizabeth Walton


John Stephenson



Phillip Vaughan


Matthew Hay



Denis Kossick

Apologies:
James White, Roy Collier.

1. Welcoming new members to the Group:
Lesley welcomed new members to the Group. Everyone at the meeting announced their name and whether they were an existing member or new to the Group.
2. Distribution of revised constitution and definition of the PPG. Distribution of confidentiality agreements and consent to share data:

Lesley asked that each member ensure they sign a copy of the consent form and confidentiality agreement before they left the meeting, if they had not already done so.

3. The role of PPG Chairperson, vice chairperson and secretary:

Lesley explained that it is the Chairpersons responsibility to chair all PPG meetings, induct new members into the Group, suggest and invite ideas for improvement at the Surgery, ensure the requirements of the Patient Participation Direct Enhanced Service contract are met, support the Surgery and liaise with the Practice regularly.
The role of the vice chair is the same as that of the chair and to chair meetings when Chairperson is unable to attend.
The role of the secretary is to compile meeting agendas, liaise with Chair and vice chair prior to distributing agenda, correspond with PPG members, minute taking at meetings and distribution of minutes. PPG members would also correspond with the Secretary in the first instance.

4. Surgery Developments:

New Nurse: Chris Brewis has been employed for 2 days per week, she was previously a District Nurse. The CCG have issued an Urgent Care Pilot, the aim being to reduce misuse of the Minor Injuries Department and reduce activity into James Cook A&E by 5% over the year. The Surgery has produced an action plan to achieve this (copy attached) and used the funding supplied with the incentive to employ Chris on a temporary 1 year contract. We have introduced a drop-in clinic run by Jane (Nurse Practitioner) to mirror the service provided downstairs in MIU. At present we are offering approx. 10-12 drop-in appts per day. Chris is taking care of housebound and Nursing home patients and patients on our ‘at risk of admission’ list. This lightens the load for Jane to run the drop-in clinic effectively. Even though funding is only on offer for one year (further funding is dependent on the target of 5% being reached) we are likely to continue employing Chris as her work has already made a noticeable difference to hospital admissions and general elderly care.
Progress on Reducing MIU misuse: Merrol distributed the most up to date spreadsheet illustrating the number of patients accessing MIU during surgery opening hours. Unfortunately, despite the introduction of the drop-in clinic on 1st December 2014 we have not seen a reduction in MIU misuse. Merrol explained that we have advertised the drop-in clinic on the website, in the leaflet, in the newsletter, on the patients electronic call board in reception and via posters in reception – what more could we do to make the patients aware of this service? The Group felt that the advertising was not focal enough and suggested a large advertising stand, posters around the Reception desk and more under the television. Merrol explained that she writes to patients who have accessed MIU during surgery hours and that the letter explains about the drop-in clinic. The Surgery felt this at least would target the patients who are misusing the service. John suggested adding a paragraph to let the patient know that this only applied during surgery hours and it was quite acceptable to use MIU when the surgery was closed – Merrol to action. The Group felt that we would possibly only see a reduction if MIU charged patients for using the service with non-emergencies. Ron said that in the next newsletter we needed to include information about the drop-in clinic again and that it should be titled Important and made to stand out. It was also suggested that the problems listed as treatable by the drop-in clinic (listed in the leaflet etc) should also be advertised and that we should draw attention to the fact that waiting times were significantly less at the Surgery.Merrol to action
Electronic Prescribing Service (EPS): Lesley made it clear to the Group that this is a different service to online repeat prescription requests, also that anyone wanting to request their repeats online now needed a password from the Surgery to do so.

Merrol explained the purpose of EPS. The Group wondered if the Pharmacies would advertise this and suggest consent to patients already using their service. The Surgery does not know as yet how pharmacies will be handling this as they have only received guidance relating the GP Practice. Ravenscar goes live with the service on 26 February 2015. 

Friends and Family Test: Lesley explained about the purpose of the FFT, where it’s being used at present and how it does away with previous patient surveys. Merrol said that there has been a very positive response to the scheme with approx. 100 surveys handed in since 1st December. The Group felt results should be put in the newsletter as well as on the website.

Out of Area Registration: Merrol explained that NHS England have introduced a new Enhanced Service where patients can now register with any GP Surgery they want whether it’s in their home town or not. This also means that GP’s may need to treat patients who are registered out of area and cannot see their own GP. We have signed up to provide this. The scheme only benefits patients who are in general good health, the Service advises patients who need frequent medical care to access a GP close to home. The Group felt that this was an unnecessary service and that patients should register with a GP in the same town as where they live.
5. PPG / Surgery Newsletter

Lesley explained that we issue a newsletter quarterly, one side for PPG input and one side for the Surgery. Any ideas for future newsletters should be e-mailed to Merrol at merrol.hay@nhs.net .

Lesley let the group know that identification badges for group members had arrived, to be used if any PPG member was assisting in the Surgery. The badges will be kept at the Surgery.
Lesley had brought the groups attention to the train service that ran to JCUH, she had included this in Decembers newsletter. Unfortunately the Group were not impressed with this service as the train stopped at the very back of the hospital grounds and it was a long walk to the hospital. Ron thought that there was a bus service from the hospital train stop to the hospital entrance but apparently there is not. Phil raised the point that bus companies from other areas i.e. Darlington etc. drop off at the main entrance into JCUH but Arriva do not. Ron said he would look into this. Ron to Action
6. 2015 Action Plan

Lesley ran through the targets of the 2014/15 action plan. The Group decided to keep item one re est a Chairperson but that we needed to include that the position would be open for re-election each year. We decided that as we have new members we would put the position to the vote prior to the May meeting. Merrol made it clear that members could nominate themselves or nominate another member. Details of this will be discussed at the next meeting.

We decided to change the wording of action 2 to: Continue advertising PPG.

Remove ‘develop action plan’ as this should not be a target point.

Remove ‘patient surveys’ as they have been replaced by FFT.

Change the wording of next point to ‘continue to monitor miu misuse with aim of 5% access reduction’

Manning of reception desk – remove

Leave in newsletter – include that it’s quarterly.

Include patient log-in training. Lesley asked if this was working now and was assured it was. Most members of the group were unaware this facility exists therefore we need to devise a training strategy, to be discussed at next meeting.
Include promotion of self – help area. It was noted that the BP machine does not work if a patient is taking warfarin. The Surgery was not aware this was the case. Merrol to look into
7. Clinical Services
Ron stated that this would be an agenda item each meeting and that the Group should consider ways to improve the Surgery and its services and bring any thoughts to the meeting.
8. A.O.B.

Ron talked to the Group about his involvement with PLACE and more specifically about how dementia care is overlooked due to priority condition being a long term condition and therefore dementia patients are distributed in different wards all over the hospital.
Ron’s panel look at cleanliness, dignity, treatment, food and nutrition etc. They score their findings and produce a report.

Ron will be assessing JCUH, priory and Guisborough and will report his findings to the Group in due course.

The Group wondered what happened if a Provider scored badly, Ron stated that results and recommendations then go high up in NHS England to be dealt with and generally problems were dealt with fairly efficiently.

Merrol asked how these inspections differed from CQC, Ron said that CQC only look at specific areas whereas PLACE look right across the board.

** Unfortunately I had to leave the meeting during Ron’s address and therefore may have missed some information in the minutes.
Date and time of next meeting : March 3rd 2015, meeting room 4 – 12:00pm Please forward any items you would like adding to the March agenda to Merrol Hay on merrol.hay@nhs.net 
Meetings are generally only an hour long, I apologise for the length of the January meeting but as we are effectively a new group we had a lot to cover. Thank you so much for attending and I look forward to seeing you at the next meeting – Merrol.
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